Bill Hill and Margaret Baxter, accompanied by Don Hatt, look like they’re enjoying themselves at the
Debert & Area Kitchen Party. (Lynn Strong Photo)
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Karen Turner and her Grandaughter Lexi-Claire share a moment at the Debert & Area Kitchen Party.
(Lynn Strong Photo)

Londonderry Community
Community Council Notes

By Sally Richard

With blueberry season
behind us, it is now time to
work on the wood pile. The
sound of power saws can be
heard about at any time of day
from various directions. It is a
lot of work but still the most
reasonable and efficient heat
available. Fall is in the air
these days and a little fire in
the stove brings great com-
fort.

Our monthly meetings
began on Thursday,
September 8 at pm. It was
decided that we will have a
roast beef supper on Sunday,
October 16 from 4 to 6 pm.
We also voted to lower the
price back to $10.00 and
child $5.00. Card parties start-
ed again on September 19 at 7
pm. A few volunteers agreed
to lend a hand until
Christmas. If anyone in the
community would like to
help out with the card parties
on Monday nights, it would be
appreciated. The card parties
generate much needed funds
to operate the building and
also provides a weekly get-
together for those who enjoy
cards and like to socialize. It is

a weekly commitment that
will last until May. Contact any
member if you are interested.

Congratulations to
Lorraine (Canning) and Glenn
McCully on their 50th wed-
ding anniversary. Their chil-
dren and grandchildren host-
ed an elegant open house
reception in Bedford on
Sunday, August 28 in honour
of their milestone. Glenn and
Lorraine were married on
August 26, 1961 at Acadia
United Church by Rew.
William Pope. Inspite of hurri-
cane warnings, family mem-
bers on both sides of the fam-
ily were there for the celebra-
tion as well as many ole
friends.

We were saddened to hear
of the passing of Andrew
(Andy) Verney of Little Dyke
in August. Andy grew up here
and attended our school
reunion in 2003. Condolences
to his wife and children and
mother, the former Viola
MacLellan. Also our sympathy
to the family of the late Daisy
Taggart, formerly of
Glenholme. Daisy worked in
the food business for many
years and no doubt served up
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some good cooking to many.
Condolences to the family of
the late Mel Corbett.

Becky Taylor and Amanda
Langille said they had an
amazing time at the Canadian
Country Music Awards show
in Hamilton, Ontario. Besides
meeting many of the star per-
formers, they were invited to
attend some after show par-
ties. Of course, presenting
Becky’s “Pearl and Daisy”
products to the performers
was the highlight of their trip.
Risha Rushton was home
from Saskatoon visiting her
mother Valerie for a week.
Doug Barley and family
recently moved to the former
Carl Smith property.
Congratulations to Jason and
Nicole Gamble on the birth of
their son Logan Frederick,
brother to Brooke.

Hope to see you at the
roast beef supper on October
16,4-6 pm.Take outs available.
Card parties every Monday
night at 7 pm. Tea, coffee,
cheese and donuts are served
for lunch. Our monthly meet-
ings are held the first
Thursday evening of the
month at 7 pm, the next being
October 6. New members
needed.

Contact Amanda Langille
for hall rental inquiries
at 668-2300.

I OPEN FOR THE 2011 SERSON!

Every Saturday, May 21st to October 8th
NEW HOURS: 8:30am to 12:30pm
at St. James United Church, Great Village
~ Rain or Shine —
Indoors if inclement weather
Come enjoy and relax at the Breakfast Cafe

Fresh local produce in season, transplants, _
flowers, meats, honey, baked goods, wood working,
unique crafts and more!

For information call Marguerite 668-2822
New vendors always welcome!

By Danny Martell

The membership dues for
2012 have been increased to
$40 a year.

Due to the rising cost of
just about everything around
us, it was deemed necessary
by the Branch Executive to
raise the price of our yearly
dues to $40.

The Friday Night Suppers
will be starting up again on
Friday the 21st of October
and the Branch is desperately
looking for people to help in
the kitchen. Volunteers are
needed.The work load is just
getting to be too much for
the few who are manning the
kitchen. Please step forward
and donate an hour or two to
your Branch. Vegetable dona-
tions are appreciated and
needed as they help keep the
cost down to the people who
are paying for their supper.
Come on members, please
help your Branch.

The Friday Night Dart
league starts here at Branch
106 on Friday, the 23rd of
September, with a fun night
and chance to meet your fel-
low dart shooters. On Friday,
Sept. 30th the League will
begin another season. To all
those people who like to
play darts, come on out and
have some fun.

We would like to pass
along a very special thank
you to Darrell Cock and his
daughter Kim McNutt for
being such good humanitari-
ans on Sunday, September
4th. An Ottawa family found
themselves in trouble after
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Debert Legion Notes

HELP NEEDED FOR
FRIDAY NIGHT SUPPERS

Friday Night Suppers
will be starting up
again on
Friday
October 21°7

their vehicle struck a deer
and they had a deadline to
meet, and meet it they did.
Thanks to Darrell and Kim.
Darrell and Kim, thank you.

The Wednesday Night
Cribbage League is up and
running for another year and
there is always room for a
few more teams, so why not
get yourself a partner and
come on out and enjoy some
cards and a lot of laughs.

It only costs $2 a night
and the games start at
7:30PM.

The League has a short
break for the Christmas/New
Year  holidays and a
Christmas Party with a big
Christmas Dinner with all the
trimmings.

The year will end next
May/June with a Surf and Turf
Banquet.

Happy Anniversary wishes
for September are passed
along to Jeannie and Everett
McCully, Wendy and Dave

Totten, Debbie and Darrell
Cock, Paula and Bill Wood,
Diane and Carmen Milner.

Keeping with anniver-
saries, Deanna and I would
like to pass along a big thank
you to Irene Blenkhorn,Alvin
MacGillivary, Debbie and
Darrell Cock, Maureen and
John Jessome and all the
wonderful people who made
the trip to South Bar to help
us celebrate our 50th, and to
all who sent us cards. Thank
you very much, we had a
wonderful day.

Happy Birthday wishes for
September are passed along
to Marcia Eastcott, Tina
Cooke and Donnie Totten.

Don’t forget to thank a
Veteran; it is because of their
sacrifices that we are able to
enjoy our freedom and our
country.

Please say a prayer for our
troops in Afghanistan and
other foreign countries and
their families.
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COLCHESTER
ADULT LEARNING
ASSOCIATION

Adult Academic
Upgrading

Do You Want your GED or Grade 12 Diploma?
Do you want a job - or a better job?

Or, maybe you just want to improve your
skills in reading, writing and math.

These are all excellent reasons to give us a call today to see
about signing up for one of CALA’s tuition-free academic
upgrading programs in Great Village, Truro, Tatamagouche,

and Stewiacke.

If you are 19 years of age or older and you have been out of
regular school for at least one year, we welcome you to
register now for classes beginning in September 2011.

NOW may be the time to make
that change in your life that you
have been thinking about!

For more information or to register with the
Colchester Adult Learning Association (CALA)

Call 895-2464

E-mail: contactcala@nald.ca




